
 
 
May 13, 2020 
            
TO: STUCO Advisors, Principals, and Activities Directors 
RE: 2020 KSHSAA STUCO Leadership Workshop 
 
Due to the challenges and uncertainty associated with COVID-19, I regret to inform you that the KSHSAA Student Council 
Leadership Workshop scheduled for July 19-24 at Emporia State University IS CANCELLED.  Registration fees that have 
been deposited by the KSHSAA will be reimbursed with checks payable to individual/institution that wrote checks.  
Checks not deposited will be returned to the sender. 
 
This workshop which has been called, “The single most significant learning experience of your life,” will be back, better 
than ever, next summer, July 18-23, 2021.  Be sure to mark your calendars. 
 
Also, the KSHSAA along with this year’s amazing STUCO Workshop Staff are excited to be creating and offering some 
online, motivational resources to schools and their student councils to help jump start the 2020-21 school year.  Be on 
the lookout for these later this summer. 
 
The KSHSAA staff is busy planning and preparing for athletic and activity programs for the 2020-21 school year.  We are 
looking forward to the opportunity for Kansas students to participate in these education-based experiences. 
 
I look forward to seeing you this fall at a STUCO Regional Conference and/or STUCO Advisor Workshop.  Dates and 
locations of these events along with other virtual summer conference opportunities will be posted on the KSHSAA 
STUCO Home Page at http://www.kshsaa.org/Public/StuCo/Main.cfm. 
 
Finally, while prioritizing the physical safety and well-being of our students and others, sometimes their mental health 
and social well-being get overlooked.  I encourage each of you to stay connected, take care of yourselves, and keep tabs 
on those you hold dear, including family, friends, neighbors, and your school family. 
 

Stay Safe & Be Well! 

     
    Rod Garman, KS STUCO Director 
    Kansas State High School Activities Association 
    rgarman@kshsaa.org 
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